
 

 

 

Toll collection for eight months increased by 1 mil lion Euros compared to 2012 

 

 

Bratislava, 16 September 2013 – In August the complex service of electronic toll collection 

earned 13.19 million Euros for the National Motorwa y Company. From the beginning of the year 

the toll collection reached 103.73 million Euros. C ompared to 2012 the amount collected for the 

eight months of this year increased by 1.0 million Euros or 1.00%.    

 

For the use of specified road sections of motorways and expressways the toll collection reached the 

amount of 8.5 million Euros in August. For the specified sections of 1st class roads it was 4.66 million 

Euros for the same period. Under the transit ticketing the amount collected in August 2013 was 340.47 

thousand Euros. Of the total amount collected 38.21 % was paid by foreign vehicle operators. The day 

of the month with the highest toll collection was 28th August with the collected amount of 642,155 

Euros. In August the specified road sections were daily used by 27,813 vehicles over 3.5 tons on 

average, which compared to July represents a decrease of 1,833 vehicles daily.   

As at 31 August 2013 there were 216,009 OBUs registered in the electronic toll system. Compared to 

July their number increased by 441. Of the active OBUs 70.4 % were used by foreign vehicles.  

In the course of August the mobile enforcement units dealt with 483 cases of violation of Act on 

Electronic Toll Collection on the specified road sections. The most frequent one was driving with low 

credit under the pre-paid toll mode, which drivers committed in 149 cases. The mobile enforcement 

units collected tolls from drivers in the amount of 18,990 Euros.  

In August 2013 SkyToll recorded the total of 26 justified submissions by customers concerning the 

electronic toll collection operation. Of the justified submissions for the month there were 25 claims and 

1 suggestion. All the received submissions were handled within the deadline set out in the contract 

with the National Motorway Company, which is 5 working days. 

Operators of the customer service line of the electronic toll system received over 3.7 thousand calls in 

August while the toll web portal recorded almost 53.8 thousand visits for the same period.  

 

On 30 September 2013 the force and effect of the provision of Section 21(f) of the Toll Order is going 

to expire, which has enabled vehicles subject to toll payment to use transit road sections without the 

On-Board Unit only by purchasing a "ticket". As of 1 October, to use the transit road sections a vehicle 

operator shall be obliged to register in the electronic toll system and have the On-Board Unit installed 

in the vehicle.  
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